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This school supports the Child Safe Standards (Ministerial Order 870) and actively seeks to ensure that all students are kept safe from all forms of harm at all times. 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Well we've almost made it! Term 2, one that will be a term to be 

remembered and shared with the grandkids! A huge thanks to 

everyone for your support and encouragement throughout both the 

shut down and our staggered return to school. The children have 

been amazing and it has been great to be able to have them back, 

when we initially thought the entire term may be spent in remote 

learning. Our staff have continued to provide amazing commitment 

and levels of care for the children and their families. Everyone being 

out of their comfort zone, certainly created challenges and we are 

thankful and proud of the way partnerships have been 

strengthened and further enriched. I wish everyone a safe and 

healthy break and look forward to returning for Term 3. 

 

PICK UP TIMES 

The current restrictions, including staggered pick up times, will 

remain in place for this week and I will endeavour to keep parents 

updated when any changes occur.  

With an earlier dismissal for the end of term, we will have an altered 

staggered pick up on Friday 26th June.  
 

Pick Up Times for Monday 22nd – Thursday 25th: 

2.45pm - Foundation, Grade 2 & older siblings 

3.00pm - Grade 1, Grade 3 & older siblings 

3:10pm - Bus travellers 

3:15pm - All remaining students 
 

Pick Up Times for Friday 26th: 

1.45pm - Foundation, Grade 2 & older siblings 

2.00pm - Grade 1, Grade 3 & older siblings 

2.10pm - Bus travellers 

2.15pm - All remaining students 

CALENDAR 

JUNE 2020  

Fri 26 Last Day Term 2 – PLEASE NOTE PICK UP TIMES 

  

JULY 2020  

Mon 13 First Day Term 3 

Fri 17 Foundation 2021 Enrolments Close 

  

AUGUST 2020 

Fri 7 Pupil Free Day - Staff PD 

  

SEPTEMBER 2020 

Sun 6 Father’s Day 

Fri 11 Pupil Free Day - Staff PD 

Fri 18 Last Day Term 3 – 2.15pm dismissal 
    

NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER        

MASS TIMES 

Please note that Masses have been suspended 

until further notice.  

Sunday Mass with the Bishop can be live streamed 

at 

 https://www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au  

Due to the current circumstances the dates 

shown in the calendar for next term are 

subject to change. 

Make sure to follow our school Facebook page 

to stay up to date with the latest news! 

facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/  



UNIFORM 

Thanks to everyone for the positive way in which we have worked to have children in winter uniform. We appreciate the challenge 

particularly as older children move toward secondary school. Our uniform looks great when worn correctly and it is part of our 

identity. Please contact your child's classroom teacher if you have any difficulties finding the appropriate items.  

 

REPORTS 

Our reports will be released via PAM this week with a very different look to the past. As we have participated in remote learning 

we have endeavoured to capture the assessed learning children have achieved across the year. I would ask you to appreciate that 

the content on which we report is reduced, as the usual assessments undertaken in the everyday classroom have not been possible 

this term. As such some achievement levels may have remained the same as the end of the previous year. 

 

Following the advice of the Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority (VCAA), Victorian Department of Education and 

Training, and Catholic Education Commission of Victoria Ltd (CECV). The end of year report (December) will provide a more 

comprehensive view of the year’s learning across all usual curriculum areas. We will also be in a position to recommence our 

learning conversations, to further discuss your child’s learning in the remote setting and set goals for the rest of the year. Please 

don’t hesitate to contact your child’s classroom teacher or myself for clarification.  

 

FAREWELL 

This Friday we say farewell to Mrs Randall, as she begins her Maternity Leave. I'd like to thank Liarna for her contribution to our 

school and wish her and husband Phil all the best for the beginning of the next chapter in their lives with the birth of their first 

child. We look forward to seeing you back for a visit next Term.  

We welcome Mrs Tracy Robert’s into the office on Thursday’s and Friday’s while Mrs Randall is on leave. Tracy is really looking 

forward to her time at Holy Rosary.  

 

Finally I would like to wish everyone a safe, healthy and happy break, we look forward to your return on Monday 13th July. 
 

Paul Wilkinson  

Principal 

   

A FEW REMINDERS FROM OUR CURRENT GUIDELINES: 
 

• IF CHILDREN ARE UNWELL - Parents must be advised that any child who comes to school feeling unwell or becomes 

unwell during the school day, they (or the emergency contact person) will be called to collect that child. 

• WATER BOTTLES – drinking fountains are not to be used by students. Each child should bring water from home. 

• RESTRICTED ACCESS TO SCHOOL BY ADULTS – The Department of Health insists that no adult- parents, non-enrolled 

youths, visitors - is to enter the school unless necessary or in an emergency. Adults should not be permitted to go 

beyond the Reception area. 

 

 

 

SCHSCHSCHSCHOOL NEWOOL NEWOOL NEWOOL NEWSSSS 

  

Catholic Identity 

 

ACCESS TO MASS AND TO CHURCHES 

There are many options for Mass online, including: 

*  http://bit.ly/MassOnDemand          *   https://melbournecatholic.org.au/Mass     *   www.wordonfire.org/daily-mass 

The Bishop is also live streaming Mass on Sunday mornings via the diocesan website: www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au 

On free to air TV, Mass for You at Home is broadcast at 6.00am every Sunday, Channel 10 

 



LIBRARY BOOKS 

Many children borrowed extra books or have just had books at home for a longer period of time, so it would be 

appreciated if everyone could have a good look for all of their books and return them to the library. Thank you. – Sue 

Johns (Librarian) 

 

SEASONS FOR GROWTH 

In Term 3, Holy Rosary will be running it's Seasons for Growth program. This program is 

run by Bianca Schmidt and Sue Johns and is beneficial for students who have been 

affected by any form of grief, loss or major change. If you would like more information 

or would be interested in enrolling your child, please contact Bianca in the office 

Tuesdays and Thursdays. 

 

CSEF AND JOB SEEKER  

For parents/guardians who have recently applied for the Government's JobSeeker support due to COVID-19 and now hold a Health 

Care Card, please check the card start date. If it is before 14th April 2020 then your children may now be eligible for Camps, Sports 

and Excursions Funding (CSEF) of $125 per student. Please phone or email the school office to have an application form sent to 

you and we will lodge an application for CSEF on your behalf. Please note that the close off for 2020 CSEF is Friday 24th July 2020. 

We will be unable to lodge applications after this date. 

 

WINTER UNIFORM 

 

 

 

STUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWS    
HAPPY BIRTHDAY  

Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week are; Jazmin Marshall & Lorcan Mulryan. Happy Birthday 

to you and we hope you have a wonderful day. 

During the holidays we also wish a Happy Birthday to: Andrei Bertulfo, Charlie Boland, Duol Monygon, Jack 

McNamara, Katelyn Moulday, Madeline Best, Macey Fisher, Hugo Marwood, Lucas Sargeant, Levi Macumber, 

Harrison Allen & Liliana Dingey. 

 

 



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

    

   

   

    
 

 

 

 

PPPP&F&F&F&F    NEWSNEWSNEWSNEWS     
 

UNIFORM SHOP UPDATE 

Due to current restrictions, the Uniform Shop will not be open for visitors on Friday mornings. Parents are encouraged to place 

any uniform orders through Flexischools, or where necessary, cash orders via the Office. Holy Rosary school staff will then pack 

the orders ready to go home with students each Friday. A current price list can be found on PAM or the school website.  

 

CANTEEN  

Our canteen will be running this Friday 26th June, for all students! Our updated menu can be found on the school website and 

PAM.  

There have been a few changes to the normal process to help keep people safe. Changes include:  

• Disposable paper bags (for lunches) and cups (for smoothies) – please keep your reusable bags at home.  You do not 

currently need to supply a paper bag,  these will be supplied through the canteen. 

• Ordering via flexischools only (no cash) 

• No window sales – all items must be pre-ordered (including snacks). Snack Foods will be delivered to the child’s class 

with their lunch.  

• No Frozen items – these are temporarily unavailable.   

• New Item – we have added a new snack item while frozen items are unavailable. Donkey 

Drops (Rum Balls) are now on the menu for $1.  Yum!  

• No parent volunteers – thanks to our lovely staff for helping out for the remainder of this 

term! 

 

We may need to make other changes next Term as the situation changes and we adjust to a new “normal” so please check back 

in the newsletter early next Term for updates.  

 

 

    

 Students of the Week 

FBG Harry Gill  

& William Reeves 

FJO Levi Ilott  

& Ivy Fraser 

1BW Logan Brown 

1DC Evie Kristiansen 

2MC Sophie McCarroll 

2LC Madeline Gibbons 

3JT Charlie O’Connor 

3ZD Emmy Manson 

4AG Connor Ridington 

4BS Mason McNamara 

5JE Rani Sheldon 

5MG Maeve Caine 

6ST Bella Cini 

6TC Charlotte Ermel 



SPORTS NEWSSPORTS NEWSSPORTS NEWSSPORTS NEWS 

 

EPSOM FOOTBALL CLUB 

The Epsom Football (Soccer) Club is happy to announce, we have every intention of having a great football 

season in 2020! Whether it is your first year of football, or you’re a seasoned player; we would love to have 

you at the Epsom Football Club. All of our member's are excited to return to being a part of the community, 

fun and participation once again. We would love to invite your students from 5 to 16 years old to experience 

our club atmosphere and family community. 

The Epsom Football Club have applied all the Return to Training and Football guidelines according to 

Football Victoria, and acted on all governing bodies advice for our Epsom Huntly Recreation Reserve home 

facility, to be as safe as possible. Our member's health and safety is top priority. As we have limited spots available, our season is 

very close to beginning and we would encourage interested students / parents to register as soon as possible. 

They can do so here:: https://www.playfootball.com.au/register 

 

 

 

HHHHOOOOLIDAY ACTIVITIESLIDAY ACTIVITIESLIDAY ACTIVITIESLIDAY ACTIVITIES 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We hope you enjoy your 

school holidays!  

See you all back on  

Monday 13th July  

for Term 3!  
    


